Green Oaks Golf Club

january 25, 2005

From the Manager's Desk

<u>Tournament committee forming.</u> Springtime is just around the comer and preparation for the season is underway. Vickey Evans has taken the reins of the Tournament Committee and she is looking for volunteers to make our tournaments the best in the area. The first meeting of the committee is February 8th at 6:30 pm. The committee will be finalizing the tournament schedule and assigning committee jobs. Please come join the committee!!

High School Golf starts: We have 3 high school teams practicing at Green Oaks, Columbus, Caledonia and Hamilton. Many of the team members are club members also. We will work with the coaches to make sure the practices and matches inconvenience our members as little as possible. We will also make sure the first team meeting includes golf etiquette and taking care of our course. I believe these youngsters are the future of Green Oaks and we should welcome and encourage them.

<u>Lost and Found:</u> If you're missing a club we may have it in the Pro Shop. The next time you visit the Pro Shop check out the clubs found on the course. We keep them in a barrel by the range ball barrel. I haven't counted them, but there are several dozen wedges, putters, and others clubs of all brands. We also have sunglasses, a pager, head covers and towels.

<u>Board Elections:</u> The election of board members and the annual meeting is scheduled for April 5th. If you are interested in running for the board, let me know so that your name will be on the ballot.

<u>Dues payment options:</u> In addition to cash and check payments, you can pay with credit cards (Visa or Mastercard) or by bank draft.

Sam

From the Superintendent

I have noticed several greens that have been damaged by golfers who hit the green with a putter or other club. Some have suggested that kids are responsible. Please help us keep the greens in good shape by repairing ball marks or any other

damage you see on the green and by instructing your children about golf course etiquette. I would also like to ask all golfers to keep carts on the cart paths when the course is wet. Pulling off the path to pass other carts or to allow others to pass causes a lot of damage when the course is wet.

Wayne